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It’s Christmas night and even WWE isn’t crazy enough to try to
run a third brand show under those circumstances. Therefore it
is a Best Of show, which is all it should be. There have been
some good enough moments to fill in such a show and I’m
curious to see what is picked. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

Joey Styles and Tazz are in the studio and welcome us to the
show, which will be a bunch of clips. As usual, I’ll be
posting the full versions of matches and segments instead of
the clipped versions.

We get a long recap of Vince McMahon and pals vs. Bobby
Lashley, which dominated a good chunk of the first half of the
year around here. Vince with the title and the doorag is an
all time look for him. The big blowoff came at One Night
Stand, where Lashley got the title back from Vince (even if he
was stripped of it soon after as he went to Raw in the Draft,
but at least he won it back).

Kofi Kingston is having a good day in paradise, though he has
to deal with a thief. Security is terrible around here.

Quick look at the ECW eight man tag at Wrestlemania.

From ECW On Sci Fi, April 3.

New Breed vs. ECW Originals
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Extreme Rules, which was going to happen sooner or later.
We’re joined in progress with Sabu dropping Striker to set up
the one armed camel clutch and everything breaks down in a
hurry. The weapons are brought in to clear out the New Breed,
meaning it’s time for some dives. Dreamer whips Striker into a
trashcan in the corner but Cor Von gets in a cheap shot so the
New Breed can take over.

The rest of the Originals are held outside but Dreamer manages
a DDT/neckbreaker combination to get a breather. Now the rest
of the Originals can come back in to clean house with Sabu
getting two on Striker. Burke knocks a swinging Sandman down
without much effort but Dreamer hits the baseball slide into
the chair into Striker’s face in the Tree of Woe. Sandman
cleans house with the kendo stick but Cor Von is back up to
suplex Dreamer onto an open chair.

There’s the Pounce to send Dreamer outside so Sabu comes back
in to throw a chair at Cor Von’s head. Van Dam slips out of a
Razor’s Edge through a table and rolls Thorn up for two. Ariel
crotches Van Dam on top but Sabu makes another save. Van Dam
and Sabu drive Thorn through the table at the same time but
the Van Dam is sent outside. The Elijah Express sends Sabu
through a table in the corner though and Burke gets the pin.

Rating: B. This was actually a heck of a sprint and that is
what this should have been. Once they came back from the
break, this was a pretty awesome match with all eight guys
working hard and beating each other up. Odds are this sets up
a tables match at Extreme Rules for the big blowoff, though
the Punk factor is going to be interesting as well.

Video on Elijah Burke.

Video on John Morrison.

Taz and Joey look at the Best Of 2007 WWE Magazine (complete
with a SHAMELESS PLUG graphic).



We take a very quick look at Morrison beating CM Punk to
become the ECW World Champion at Vengeance.

Video on the Morrison vs. Punk rivalry, with Punk FINALLY
winning the title.

Video on CM Punk.

From Survivor Series.

ECW World Title: Miz vs. John Morrison vs. CM Punk

Punk is defending and for the sake of sanity, I’ll only refer
to him as champion. It’s a brawl to start with Punk getting
double teamed down into the corner. Morrison catapults Punk
into the corner but he comes out with a middle rope crossbody.
Punk knocks Miz to the floor but the springboard clothesline
is broken up to put Punk down again. Miz breaks up Punk’s
springboard with a shot to the floor though and it’s a camel
clutch to Punk.

That  means  Morrison  comes  in  for  the  save,  setting  up  a
backbreaker into a neckbreaker to drop Punk again. A suplex
from the apron gets two on Miz but he is right back with a
running  corner  clothesline.  Punk  is  back  in  with  a
hurricanrana to send Morrison into Miz for a powerbomb and a
near fall. The running knee in the corner sets up the corner
bulldog  to  give  Punk  two  on  Miz  and  a  double  underhook
backbreaker onto the knee gets the same. Morrison is back up
to go after Miz, only to be sent outside. That leaves Punk to
GTS Miz and retain.

Rating: C+. Miz and Morrison’s rise continues as the two of
them have become rather dependable on ECW, and now elsewhere.
It makes sense to give them the Tag Team Titles and now we
should be seeing even more of them. This was a good way to get
the show going as Punk has to work to retain and Miz and
Morrison  have  come  far  enough  that  they  didn’t  seem  like
cannon fodder.



Video on Big Daddy V.

Joey and Tazz talk about the Smackdown/ECW talent exchange.

Quick clip of Miz and Morrison winning the Smackdown Tag Team
Titles.

Video on Kane.

Quick look at Big Daddy V/Mark Henry beating CM Punk and Kane
at Armageddon.

From ECW On Sci Fi, December 18.

MVP vs. CM Punk

Non-title. Before the match, MVP brags about himself and wants
MVP out here now. We’re joined in progress with Punk fighting
out of a headlock but getting taken back down into an armbar.
That’s reversed into a headscissors but they stay on the mat
with MVP going back to the armbar. Punk grabs a headscissors
before dropkicking him in the back of the head for two as
things pick up a bit. MVP is right back with a running boot to
the head and the armbar goes on.

We’ll make that a cravate, with MVP firing off some knees to
the face for a nasty bonus. There’s a kick to the face to put
Punk down again and we hit ANOTHER armbar. MVP switches to a
reverse chinlock until Punk drops him down onto his back for a
break.  Punk  hits  a  running  knee  lift  and  the  springboard
clothesline gets two. Back up and MVP avoids a charge in the
corner, where Punk gets tied in the Tree of Woe. A bunch of
stomps in the corner are enough to get MVP disqualified.

Rating: C-. Oh yeah this was about what I would have expected
from a holiday week show, as they didn’t bother trying to do
anything here. You don’t want either champion losing but this
was a match designed to get by on name only. Neither was
interested in trying here and then they have an ending to save
face. Not much to this one, but it could work on a bigger



stage.

Post match MVP hits the running boot in the corner and leaves.
Cue Chavo Guerrero Jr. in a surprise return to brainbuster
Punk. The frog splash crushes Punk to end the show. I’m not
sure why they have a new villain in here, especially when Big
Daddy V and possibly MVP are right there now, but why do that
when you can have Chavo Guerrero?

Tazz apologizes for wrecking the Christmas tree last year and
has a gift for Joey. Styles goes to pick it up…and gets kicked
into the tree because he’s a schnook.

One more ECW video wraps us up.

Overall Rating: C+. You can only get so annoyed at a show like
this as they moved through the year and didn’t exactly miss
many of the big things. That shows you were ECW has been this
year though, as it hasn’t been the most thrilling show. Things
are moving in the right direction though as there are multiple
stories going on, which was missing earlier in the year. Easy
watch here, but that’s how Best Of shows are supposed to be.

 

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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